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22nd November 2024 
Our ref: HM340 

 
Dear Suzanne Lilley-Owen, 
 

FLA 160 24-25 WoodHouse Wood 
 
 

 
Thank you for consulting us on the felling licence application for Woodhouse Wood. I have 
reviewed the map boundaries against the regional Historic Environment Record (HER) 
and other sources and have identified the following: 
 
Recorded Historic Environment Features within the Consultation Area 

• PRN 130879 – Earthwork (SN2489112730): 
A circular earthwork approximately 12m in diameter, identified through LiDAR 
analysis. The feature’s precise nature and origin are currently unknown, but its 
form suggests potential archaeological significance. Situated within a landscape 
of known prehistoric activity, including standing stones and defended enclosures, 
further investigation could provide clarity on its context and significance. 

• PRN 130880 – Earthwork (SN2489012571): 
A circular earthwork approximately 10m in diameter, also identified through 
LiDAR analysis. Its form suggests potential archaeological significance, but the 
specific nature and origin remain unclear. It lies in a similar prehistoric landscape 
as PRN 130879. 

 
Recommendations 

1. Protection of Identified Features: 
To avoid any damage to these features during forestry operations, including 
felling, tracking machinery, and restocking, we advise excluding these areas from 
forestry activities. 

2. Observation and Reporting: 
there is always the possibility of encountering previously unknown archaeological 
remains. Should any new archaeological features or finds be identified during the work, 
please inform Heneb – The Trust for Welsh Archaeology, Heritage Management (Dyfed 
region), so that we can provide further guidance if needed. 

3. Additional Information: 
If further information on the identified features (PRN 130879 and PRN 130880) is 
discovered during the course of operations, we would greatly appreciate it if this 
could be shared with us. Such details would enhance our understanding of these 
features and the broader archaeological landscape of the area. 
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Additional Note 
The identified features were added to the HER following LiDAR analysis, indicating the 
potential for further unrecorded archaeological assets within the area. Any additional 
observations or findings during the operations would be invaluable in contributing to our 
records. 
If you require further information or clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Best regards, 
Charlie Enright 
Heritage Management Archaeologist 
Heneb 
 

 


